Montpelier Notes, An occasional email for Pownal and Woodford residents. If you would prefer not to receive these notes please reply to botzow@sover.net and I'll remove you from the list. If you would like to be added please let me know. I do not give your email address to others. --Bill Botzow 



Hello All,








November 10, 2009

Before long I will be writing my weekly Montpelier Notes as the 2010 legislative session will start the first Tuesday in January and continue until the budget is set. If this legislative session is similar to the last few years, we will likely adjourn in early May. I’m writing now to give you a sense of what we can expect in the coming state budget and to report on some of my legislative activities since we adjourned in early May.

My summer and fall have been very busy. As well as helping constituents with their business with the state, attending community meetings and continuing my Saturday morning volunteering at the Transfer Station, I’ve also been working on two legislative summer study committees  and continuing my service on the board of the University of Vermont. 

This summer I have been chairing a study committee charged by the legislature to work on issue of sales of mobile homes by installment plans. This is sometimes called “rent-to-own” sales. Because mobile and manufactured homes are usually treated as personal property similar to an automobile instead of as real estate like a house, many complex issues arise around financing, assessing and recording on the Grand List. The committee has taken testimony from real estate lawyers, tenants, mobile home park owners, the Attorney General’s office, lenders, town clerks  and others to try to solve the many problems that can arise from incorrectly selling and recording the sale of mobile homes. The committee’s goal is to propose legislation that will make clear the steps necessary to sell and record the sale of a mobile home for occupancy through installment plans. The committee is drafting proposed legislation that will help mobile home owners, lenders, municipalities and mobile home park owners by clearing up many ambiguous and duplicative laws. 

I also continue my work as a member of the Commission on the Future of Economic Development. The legislature funded the ongoing work of CFED to continue developing a benchmarking process so the legislature, administration and the public can get a clearer idea of Vermont’s progress towards achieving its economic development goals. Last year we wrote and the legislature approved four economic development goals for Vermont by putting them into law. This is the first time Vermont has put economic development goals into law. The benchmarking work has become even more critical as Vermont needs to improve its economy, especially considering the economic downturn of the last year. Unemployment is high and many are underemployed as well. We have been working with the state economists to develop a substantial, accessible and transparent system to help guide policy choices on economic development. CFED is also considering proposing a non-partisan economic development board to help guide decision making. 

The coming legislative session will be extremely challenging. The economic downturn has decreased revenues to the state considerably. Revenues are currently at about 2005 levels. Over the last two years the legislature has cut about 200 million in spending. This coming year we will need to cut 85 to 90 million more and the following year further cuts of about 75 million will be needed to bring spending in line with revenue. The federal stimulus dollars have allowed us to cushion the blow, both stimulating the economy through projects such as bridge repairs and supporting basic services even as reductions in force continue. State offices have had to cut back personnel and look for efficiencies. This is very hard on employees and adds to the increasing demand for services to meet basic needs. 

However, as we cut back, we also have to look forward and revitalize our economy in new ways to provide jobs and to stabilize revenues. An example of one of the ways the legislature looked ahead last session was the energy bill that established a standard rate of up to 50 megawatts statewide for new renewable energy generation. The program brought developers forward to propose new projects. This has led to a commercial solar energy and a hydro proposal by two different parties in Pownal. Both projects were successful in the early stages of signing up for the standard rates, but there is a long way to go to see the projects to fruition. 

This is a good time for everyone to take the time to understand Vermont’s financial condition. The legislature’s Joint Fiscal Office recently posted on their web site a paper called VT Revenue and Budget Picture: Facing Vermont’s Fiscal Challenges. Here’s the link: http://www.leg.state.vt.us/jfo/Tax%20Commission/VT%20Fiscal%20Challenges%2009-29-09.pdf . The JFO site is a great resource as it has links to useful information on the coming budget process and more. It also includes a way that you can submit your ideas for the budget for the appropriations committees. Please also tell me your ideas on where best to be economical.

I hope you have enjoyed the summer and fall. Not much of a year for gardens but there were many beautiful Vermont days mixed in. At the end of this letter I’ve included some community announcements including the upcoming Solomon Wright Public Library Fall Book Sale. Just a few dollars will bring you a winter’s worth of good reading and help the library with their projects.

November 11 is Veteran’s Day. I hope we will all take the time to honor our veterans, keeping them in our thoughts as we do those who currently serve.

Stay in touch, 

Bill 

Rep. Bill Botzow 

1225 South Stream Road

Bennington, VT 05201 
802 447-7717 

botzow@sover.net
115 State Street 
State House 
Montpelier, VT 05633-5201 
Tel: 1-800-322-5616 (VT only) 
Fax: 802 828-2424 

bbotzow@leg.state.vt.us
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Solomon Wright Public Library Fall Book Sale
The Fall Book sale at the Solomon Wright Public Library will be on Saturday November 14th.

Hours of the sale are 10am -4:30 pm . Find  mysteries, biographies, cookbooks, crafts, history, romance, children's books all at bargain prices.

Donations welcome and for further information call the library during regularly scheduled hours at 823-5400.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Pownal 250th Anniversary Celebration

Many activities are being planned for 2010 to celebrate Pownal’s 250th Anniversary. Here’s a link to the current list of what’s planned http://pownal.pbworks.com/250th-Anniversary . If you have ideas on how to celebrate in this coming year, I’m sure Wendy Hopkins and Ray Rodrigues, who have been coordinating activities, would be happy to hear from you. Also look for a 2010 Pownal 250th calendar and for a book of Pownal historic photographs. Both will be published soon. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

IMPORTANT  NUMBERS FOR MILITARY FAMILIES: The Vermont National Guard (VNG) deployment to Afghanistan will happen soon. To assist families with and after the upcoming deployment, here are some must-have telephone numbers:

* VNG Family Assistance Center (FAC): 1-802-775-0794.

Covers Bennington and Rutland Counties. Beth Bergeron is the FAC specialist. The FAC specialists provide information, resources, and support to all service members and their families through all cycles of the deployment. They are a “one stop shop.”

* Vermont Joint Operations Center: 1-888-607-8773.

This Center operates a 24/7 crisis line for veterans and makes referrals to Family Programs.

* Military Family Life Consultant: 1-802-338-3112 (w) and 1-802-881-6436 (c).

Paul Gibeault is a licensed mental health professional and provides direct service and consultation to military families. He also provides education and outreach to the community.

* Military One Source: 1-800-342-9647.

Offers Employees Assistance Program for military families and 24/7 clinical consultation and support for service members and family members.

* Military Youth Programs: 1-802-338-3369.

Coordinates summer camps, school vacation camps, and other youth activities. The program coordinator is Anne Gorrigan.

* Veterans and Family Outreach Team: 1-802-442-2980. 

Covers Bennington County. Frank Wood is the outreach specialist. This program helps veterans and their families; and offers a 24 hour resource and crisis line. This Team also has a mobile van available at 1-888-607-8773 to talk to someone 24/7.

* Our Military Kids: www.ourmilitarykids.org
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

PANDEMIC FLU PLANNING EFFORTS: 

If you or your organization are looking for accurate and reliable information about how best to plan for the flu, go to the Health Department website: http://healthvermont.gov. This website has planning checklists that will help you, your family, businesses, schools, child care programs, health care providers, community organizations, state and local governments know what information and resources may be needed in case of a widespread or pandemic flu.

The website also urges everyone to get a seasonal flu vaccine. And it urges common-sense precautions to protect yourself and those around you:
· Wash your hands often and well. 

· Use alcohol-based hand wipes and gel sanitizers if soap and water are not available. 

· Cover your mouth and nose when coughing or sneezing. 

· Cough or sneeze into a tissue and then throw it away. 

· Stay home from work or school and away from others if you are sick. 

· If you are ill or have health concerns, call your health care provider. 

Other useful websites are www.flu.gov and www.ready.gov.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

IMPORTANT RESOURCES:
· Vermont 2-1-1. This statewide, confidential information and referral service helps residents find answers to their questions about community programs and other services. Dialing 2-1-1 is a local call from anywhere in Vermont and the service is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Just dial 2-1-1. Or check the website: www.vermont211.org.

· Bennington Free Clinic. The Clinic provides free health care for uninsured adults over the age of 18 who cannot obtain health care elsewhere because they cannot afford it. The Clinic is open on Thursday evenings from 6:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. and is located in the Nichols Education Building of the First Baptist Church, 601 Main Street, Bennington. The phone number is 802-447-3700. Call for an appointment.

